
From: Deb Lanser   
Sent: Tuesday, January 21, 2025 1:00 PM 
To: PUC-PUC <PUC@state.sd.us> 
Subject: [EXT] PUC Docket # HP24-001 
 
Hello, 
Please see comments in attached document.  Let me know if you need them in a different 
format. 
 
Thank you, 
Deborah Lanser 
 
Deborah Lanser 

 
Volga, SD  57071 

 
 

 
Hello, 
We live near Lake Campbell in Brookings County.  My husband Mark and I 
purchased our family home from my father in 2008.  We love this area, and 
members of our family are interested in purchasing our home when we decide 
to sell it someday.   
 
The proposed route of the pipeline puts it approximately ¼ mile to the north of 
our house and ½ mile to the west of our house.   This is very concerning to 
us.  There is a lot of information on the effects of a rupture and the danger to 
people, pets and livestock.  We are also concerned about the possible effects 
on our property value.  The pipeline will not cross our land.  As such we 
cannot refuse easements presented to us, and do not have much say in the 
route of the pipeline.  
 
We have read information supporting and opposing CO2 capture and 
sequestration, and are not convinced that it will have a positive impact on 
climate change.  The large amount of water and electricity needed to capture 
and transport the CO2 significantly reduces any positive impact.  We are 
concerned about the amount of water needed.  Clean water is a valuable 
resource and will likely become more so in the future.  
 
According to the information guide to siting pipelines, SCS must show that 
they will not substantially impair the health, safety or welfare of the 



inhabitants.  With the pipeline coming within ¼ mile of our house I don’t think 
they can guarantee our health, safety and welfare. 
 
SCS must also show that they will not unduly interfere with the orderly 
development of the region.  Brookings is being developed to the south.  The 
pipeline route is south of Brookings.  This will very likely affect the future 
development of Brookings, and increase the population that resides close to 
the pipeline.  The Lake Campbell area is also growing with new housing 
developments, increasing the amount of people who could be impacted by a 
rupture or leak. 
 
Summit Carbon Solutions is not a common carrier.  They are a private 
company who will be making a lot of money from the 45Q tax credit (and 
possibly other tax credits).  Our tax dollars will be paid to a private company 
when there is no benefit to us or to the general public, instead there are 
potential risks to our health and safety.  
 
Please deny HP24-001 - Summit Carbon Solutions application for a permit to 
construct a carbon dioxide transmission pipeline 
 
Thank you for your consideration, 
Deborah Lanser 
 




